
The next newsletter will be a 
combined December/January 

issue. Thank you for  
submitting all items to the 

church ofɤce by 
Monday, November 15.  
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Daylight Saving Time 
ends on Sunday,  
November 7. Donôt  
forget to set your  
clocks back one hour! 

T    
    

T   F , 
N  25  26. 

 

On Sunday, October 31, Wayside will be dedicating our 2022 financial stewardship 
pledges as our investment in next yearôs ministry to our own congregation and the 
communities we serve. Members and participating friends are asked to prayerfully 
complete a pledge card (extras can be found on the table in the hallway) and re-
turn it for this celebration in worship either in person, via regular mail, or electronic 
communication including your name and the amount to be given either weekly, 
monthly or for the entire year. If there are special circumstances prohibiting your 
commitment at this time, you are invited to contact a member of the Finance Com-
mittee or Pastor Steve. Please know that the Ruling Elders will be building a 2022 
ministry budget based on our pledges and other anticipated moneys for a realistic 
income-based budget for our committees to manage on our behalf.  Thank you for 
your commitment to and participation in Wayside Presbyterian Church.  
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Pledge Card Reminder 
If you have yet to submit your 2022 pledge, please do 
so ASAP, as the Finance Committee is building an  
income-based budget for our ministry using all pledges 
and anticipating income in determining our ability to 
fund committee  
requests. Extra cards 
can be found on the 
table in the hallway. 
Thank you to all who 
have already pre-
sented yours! 
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And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, 25 not giving 
up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one anotherðand all 
the more as you see the Day approaching. (Hebrews 10:24-25) 
 
My wife Meg and I keep our three-person Pelican Canoe up on two wooden horses on the edge 

of our backyard. For about a year it sat dormant, collecting dust, leaves and snow. I like looking at it and remind-
ing myself that I am an outdoorsy kind of guy. Iôve got pictures of great hikes, a super padded seat on my all-
terrain bicycle, and all kinds of sports equipment in my garage. But every time I stand up, I hear my artificial 
knees creak and I can only reminisce of my lunch hours on the hardwood court with the guys at the rec center. 
My heavy hiking boots sit on the shoe rack for winter work in the yard more than anything. The bike I do ride, but 
with more and more reluctance the longer between trips to the river trail. 
 
My green canoeéit has been more of a trophy during this pandemic. We donôt have a cartop rack, 
so to take it anywhere my wife Meg and I fit foam blocks in just the right places, lift the rather heavy 
canoe over our heads and maneuver it onto the roof of the car, then strap it down trying not to do 
damage to the paint. Getting somewhere and back home again can be a real ordeal. So, the canoe 
sits in the backyard mostly.  
 
Recently, however, my 10-year-old grandson Eli had a day off from school, and Gemma and Pop Pop (Iôm Pop 
Pop) had a chance to do something fun with him. He wanted to go fishing, so we planned a short trip to Speed-
well Forge Lake in Lititz. I purchased a fishing license online (full price for the last few months of 2021), and Meg 
got out the paddles, life vests, and most importantly, made the lunch. We wanted to spare Eli the not so pretty 
scene we make loading up the canoe, but he watched and heard it all.  

 
The rest of the story is that we had a great time exploring the shallow lake, trying to catch the fish 
we could see jumping up out of the water, and using some of my sandwich for bait (Pop Pop ne-
glected to buy worms). My day was made when Eli said he missed such times together, and Meg 
and I agreed we will use the canoe more often despite the work it takes to prepare and clean up 
after these special outings. Yeh, Iôm still an outdoorsy guy. 

 
I speak often about the Christian religion as a ñjourney of life & faith.ò Itôs a journey in that it has ups and downs, 
twists and turns, with mountaintop experiences and valley struggles. Itôs real life, covering every aspect of the 
physical, mental, social, economic, and political parts of who we are - as well as our spiritual relationships with 
God, self and others. Faith is the trust that gives us confidence and the framework that makes sense of it all. The-
ology is how we read Godôs Word as a map of the divine plan, what perspectives and pursuits please God. Ours 
is a revealed religion in that the Holy Spirit enlightens us with truth as we make ourselves available in worship 
and align ourselves with Jesus in service.  
 
But there is something to the ñuse it or lose itò admonishment. A lack of discipline or practice in using our God-
given body, mind, and soul leads to weakness, lethargy, and neglect. Faith is something to exercise for sustained 
health and fitness as Godôs people. Salvation is Godôs doing, but application belongs to us. 
 

For it is by grace you have been saved, through faithðand this is not from yourselves, it is 
the gift of Godðnot by works, so that no one can boast. For we are Godôs handiwork, creat-
ed in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do. 
(Ephesians 2:8-10)  

 
As we continue through this pandemic with Waysideôs reasonable protocols in place to protect our bodies, we 
cannot neglect our soul-work by failing virtually or in person to connect in Christian worship, nurture, and service. 

The journey of life and faith tends to follow the paths or habits we create. God 
may allow things to happen or intercede to suddenly change our course, but 
in granting us ñfree will,ò God does give us a lot of freedom to choose our pat-
terns of behavior.  

 
If, like my canoe in the backyard, we keep the church around for when we think we might be interested and ready 
to use it again, we will not only fall out of ñthe habit of meeting together as some are doingò (Hebrews 10:25), but 
other ñlordsò will rise and demand allegiance. Our bodies and bank accounts may be strong and healthy, but in-
side we may wither and become hollow beings. Ministers like me get calls from funeral homes all the time to lead 
services for families that have no church affiliation and little hope in death. And I will provide a ñWitness to the 
Resurrection,ò but it will be that of Jesus Christ alone. I cannot speak for a journey of life and faith that has been 
mothballed. 
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Chimes Corner Message 
 

At one of our more recent rehearsals, we were having difficulty keeping the tempo even 
and not rushing the beat. To help with this and as a habit of mine, I count the beats out 
loud, then I changed to stomping my foot so they could feel it instead of just hear me 
out.  Our buddy Jim was with us and I asked him to keep the tempo for us which he glad-
ly agreed to do.  He used a pen because everyone could hear it best. After a short time, 
we were able to stay together and not rush the tempo.  At a pause in our playing, Jim said 
" this is so exciting, I can tell people that 'I joined the choir at church and if they ask what 
instrument I play I get to say 'the pen'. Oh my goodness, absolute hysteria then followed 
that deadpan statement from our favorite audience member, and my response was, "Guess who is making it in my next 
newsletter article?" 

 

Now I do want everyone to know that along with our fun there has been some music education 
taking place as well as learning our music.   This is not to embarrass anyone but none of the 
members of your Chime choir had any formal understanding of basic music theory when they 
joined the group.  I am sharing this with everyone so you have a better understanding of how 
far this choir has grown in understanding and playing their instrument.  I am so proud of each 
of them for how they have advanced in their ability and knowledge. 

 

Oh, Lynda, our new nickname is Miss Eighth Note. Y'all should ask her about this.  
 

          Louise Duncan, Chimes Director 

Gather to Give 
Begins Wednesday 11/10 at 5:30 PM 
 
Drop in at Wayside for an hour of gathering. Our children 
ministry leaders, Sonja and Michelle, will host this intro-
ductory event for kids and their families. Our goals are to 
meet regularly for one hour over the next few weeks and 
begin collecting items for our community. 
 
Additional information will be shared as we prepare for 
the season of Giving.  

Children's Ministry 
 

Bible Time  - following the  
Kids Message at 11 AM service.  

 

~Kindergarten - 5th Grade~ 
A special time to gather and dig deeper into 
the Bible. Includes activities, games and music. 

Come, Follow Me 
 

-Wayside Kids Facebook page 
Join Miss Sonja as she explores the season 
of Fall through our senses. Tune in to her se-
ries, Come, Follow Me on Saturday morning.  



Hempfield Area  
Food Pantry Notes 

 

Diane Gerlach writes: ñGreat  
collection of food items in  
September through Waystock! 340 
pounds! Thank you Wayside for 
your continued generous support to 
the feeding of families in the Hemp-
field area!  In September we 
served: 133 children; 244 adults; 
95 seniors for a total of 472 people 
served. We registered five new 
families. Thirty six volunteers con-
tributed 525 hours to the pantry in 
September!ò 

 

Heifer Collection Update  
Wayside now embarks on an ambi-

tious goal of Water for Life. Clean 

water is rare in many parts of the 

world where Heifer works. Families 

wake well before dawn and travel 

long distances to haul water back 

home. This chore is typically left to 

the woman and young girls, which 

keeps them from going to school. Often the only water they can find 

is unsafe and unsanitary. Now Heifer International is changing all 

that by building solar -powered wells that bring life -sustaining water 
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bring life -giving water to those in need. With better access to water, 

families are also able to water their crops and livestock. This in turn 

leads to greater yields that the family can sell, and their income in-

creases tremendously.  
 

Thanks for your Heifer donations  

on the last Sunday of each month!  

Your generous support of Waysideõs Socks & Undies Collection 
yielded 163 pairs of socks & 22 pairs of undies for the Hands 
Across the Street ministry at the Columbia Presbyterian 
Church. 
 
 
 

 
 
Waysideõs Blanket & Sheet Collection contin-
ues and will be dedicated on October 31. 
Thank you! 
 

Foods Needed 
In November 

 
Cereal 
Small and large oatmeal 
Instant oatmeal 
Canned carrots, mixed vegetables 
Canned corn, peas, green beans 
Large jelly (prefer no glass jars) 
Small jelly (prefer no glass jars) 
Canned chicken noodle soup 
Canned peaches, mixed fruit 
Canned mandarin oranges 

Over the past years, Wayside�¶s support of 
Heifer International has provided 
�i �� Flocks of geese, ducks, & chickens 
�i �� Goats, llamas, water buffalo 
�i �� Fish 
�i �� Irrigation pumps 
�i �� Sending girls to school 
�i �� Hives of bees 
�i �� Biogas stoves 
�i �� Sheep 
�i �� Trees 

Heifer International works around the world to support economic develop-
ment, environmental sustainability, food security & nutrition, and women�¶s 
empowerment and social capital. Thanks, Waysiders, for your support! 


